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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER

Careers Fair (Year 9,10,12 & 13)

 24th – 28th February Year 11-13 PPEs

It's hard to believe that we're already at the mid-point of the school year as we break for the
February Half-Term. It's been a busy term as you will have seen from the pages of 'In Touch' each
week, but also one filled with joy, discovery and the richness of school life.
 

This week saw the changing of the guard in the student leadership team. We are grateful to Ethel
Mensah and Maju Bah for their efforts during their term of office as School Captains. We
congratulate Harrison Burt and Charnae Kouassi on their appointments this week as the new School
Captains following an extensive process including a student election and a panel interview with their
peers. They will be ably supported by the new Vice Captains, Alex Marques, Eman Abdalla and
Mercy Mondhlani. 
 

Our year 11, 12 and year 13 students will have their final round of PPE exams in the first week back
after half-term ahead of this summer's public examination series. We trust that they will maintain a
good balance of rest and relaxation alongside their revision over the half-term as they maintain their
focus on their academic goals.
 

I'd like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your continued support of the school and wish you
an enjoyable half-term break with your children.

Tuesday 11th March

"Let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, to which indeed you were called in one body.
And be thankful." – Colossians 3:15

As we enter the half-term break, this verse encourages us to embrace rest with gratitude.
Stepping away from routine allows us to experience Christ’s peace more fully, refreshing our

hearts and minds before we return to our daily responsibilities.
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Wednesday 26th February Governors visit day
Wednesday 5th March Ash Wednesday, start of Lent 

Thursday 6th March KS3 Celebration Event (5:30pm) 

https://www.instagram.com/sjbc_battersea
https://twitter.com/SJBC_London
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCoyPhH7-SzKtlzpTibM9C-Q
https://www.facebook.com/StJohnBoscoCollegeLondon/
https://www.instagram.com/sjbc_battersea
https://twitter.com/SJBC_London
https://www.facebook.com/StJohnBoscoCollegeLondon/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCoyPhH7-SzKtlzpTibM9C-Q


OUTSTANDING YEAR 8 HISTORY WORK
A huge well done to Katherine, Scott, Amira, Elsie, Nerea, Daisy, and Rizwan in Year 8,
whose exceptional history work was highlighted by their teacher, Mr Denny, this week. Their
beautifully presented and thoroughly researched work explored the rise and fall of the Qing
Dynasty, once the largest and wealthiest empire in the world.

They examined the challenges faced by Qing rulers, from overpopulation and foreign
invasions to the devastating impact of the Opium Wars. Their insightful understanding of
this complex period in history was truly impressive.

Well done to these students for their hard work and dedication—a fantastic achievement

SCHOOL CAPTAINS
This week marked a transition in our student leadership team. We extend our gratitude to Ethel and
Maju for their dedication and hard work as school captains during their term. Following a student
election and a panel interview with their peers, we are pleased to congratulate Harrison and Charnae
on their appointments as the new School Captains. They will be well supported by our newly
appointed vice captains: Alex, Eman and Mercy.
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INSPIRING BOSCO DISCOVERY TALK WITH CALLUM LEA

This week, our Year 12 and
selected Year 10 students were
fortunate to hear from Callum
Lea, the founder of Sporting
Wellness, a mental health
charity supporting competitive

He spoke passionately
about mental resilience,
entrepreneurship, and the
power of young people to
create change. Students
were highly engaged,
asking insightful questions
about running a charity
and making a difference.
His talk was truly inspiring,
and we are grateful to
Callum for sharing his
experiences and wisdom
with our school
community.

athletes. Callum shared his personal journey—how
his own struggles as a young cricketer led him to
create a charity that has now helped nearly 2,000
athletes across 115 sports, from Premier League
footballers to school athletes like ours.



BERTHA EARTH AMBASSADORS & CENTRAL FILM SCHOOL

The Bertha Earth Ambassadors in Y7
had the opportunity to visit the
Central Film School this week. 

Each group did a fantastic job and
loved watching their short films on
the big screen at the end of the day. 

They had a look behind the scenes
to see what goes into the
production of films and then had
their own go at storyboarding,
rehearsing & producing a short film
about environmental issues we are
facing. 



We are delighted to share some wonderful moments from last week’s Jack Petchey Awards
Celebration at Wandsworth Civic Suite. Our recent award winners attended this special
evening, where their hard work and achievements were recognised. They each received a
medallion, enjoyed fantastic musical performances, and celebrated their success alongside
other outstanding young people.

JACK PETCHEY AWARDS CELEBRATION – 
HONOURING OUR STUDENTS’ ACHIEVEMENTS

“The Achievement Awards are
primarily about recognising those who

put in the effort and do their best.” 
Sir Jack Petchey CBE

Through the Jack Petchey
Achievement Award Scheme,
our school is able to nominate
young people who have gone
above and beyond, celebrating
their dedication and
contributions. Each award winner
receives a certificate, pin badge
and a book as well as the
opportunity to decide how to
spend a £300 grant to benefit
their school community.

This year, some of our winners have chosen to invest their
grant in:
🏆 Andrea – New KS4 Football Kit
 🎉 Rrania – Money towards Prom!
 🎲 Avitus – Dungeons & Dragons playing equipment

We are incredibly proud of our students for their
achievements and for using their awards to make a
positive impact on the school. Congratulations once again
to all our winners!






